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A FEW REMINDERS 
--The Gallaudet Conununity as well as 
the public is invited to a memorial 
service for the late Elizabeth E. 
Benson to be held on Thursday, January 
18 at 2 p.m. in the Auditorium. 
--Tickets are still available for 
Gilgamesh, the National Theatre of 
the Deaf's performance to be held 
in our Auditorium on Saturday and 
Sunday at 8 p.m. Box office hours 
are January 17-19 from 2-5 p.m. and 
January 20-21 from 2-8 p.m. General 
admission, $4.00; student tickets, 
$1.50. 
--Registration for classes sponsored 
by the Center for Continuing Education 
will be held through January 19. For 
registration materials and additional 
information, you may visit the Center's 
office in College Hall or call 575. 
--If you are interested in taking an 
evening sign language course but have 
not registered, don't despair. Late 
registration will be held for faculty, 
staff and students until January 23 
in the Sign Language Programs office, 
College Hall. 
--The Women's Gym will be open on 
Mondays and Wednesdays and the Men's 
Gym will be open on Fridays between 
12 noon and 1 p.m. for faculty and 
staff use. 

THIRTY RECOGNIZED FOR SERVICE 
To date, 30 staff members have re­

ceived Non-Faculty Service Awards in 
recognition of 10 or more years of 
employment at Gallaudet. 
Ernest Adkins - 15 years 
Johnnie Bowden - 15 years 
Catherine Buchanan - 17 years 
Mabel Cuervo - 10 years 
Lawrence Daniels - 16 years 
Mary Lou Domich - 18 years 
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Leonard Downes - 16 years 
Willie Green - 21 years 
Lillian Hamilton - 10 years 
Mildred Hickman - 17 years 
Clarence Hillery - 15 years 
Viola Ickes - 11 years 
Myrta Johnson - 12 years 
Myttie Johnson - 24 years 
Samuel Jones - 18 years 
Barbara Kannapell - 10 years 
Ella Mae Lynch - 13 years 
Joe Martin - 12 years 
Alta Patterson - 33 years 
Doris Phelps - 13 years 
Charles Robertson - 10 years 
Mattie Shell - 26 years 
Penelope Shope - 15 years 
Ronald Sutcliffe - 13 years 
Elmer Tapscott - 14 years 
Franklin Tapscott - 13 years 
Harry Townend - 21 years 
Francis Werbickas - 11 years 
James Wills - 15 years 
Walter Young - 10 years 

NEW HORIZONS AND CHALLENGES FOR THE DEAF 
Judge Sherman G. Finesilver of the 

United States District Court of 
Colorado will discuss "New Horizons 
and Challenges for the Deaf -- A 
Blueprint for Action" at the Gallaudet 
Auditorium on January 29 at 7:30 p.m. 

A noted expert in the area of 
safety and accident prevention, Judge 
Finesilver has attained national 
prominence for his pioneering leader­
ship and efforts in meeting the 
driving and safety needs of the deaf, 
the physically impaired and the aging. 

Judge Finesilver has been the re­
cipient of numerous awards and honors 
including an honorary Doctor of Laws 
degree from Gallaudet College (1970) 
for his "continuing interest in pro­
tecting the legal rights of the deaf." 



Sponsored by the Cultural Affairs 
Committee, Judge Finesilver's appearance 
is open to the public free of charge. 

FORUM TO EXPLORE CURRENT PUBLIC ISSUES 
The Gallaudet Forum, a series of dinner­

lectures designed to explore current and 
significant issues, will be offered for 
the first time by the Gallaudet College 
Center for Continuing Education. 

The theme of "accountability" will under­
score the talks. Scheduled speakers are: 
Joseph Danzansky, president of Giant Foods; 
Katharine Graham, president and owner of
the Washington Post Company; George Allen, 
coach and general manager of the Washiggton 
Redskins; and a member of the United 
States Congress to be announced at a 
later date. 

The lectures, 45 minutes to an hour in 
length, will begin at 6 p.m. and will be 
followed by dinner and a question and 
answer period. 

The fee for the entire series, including 
dinner, is $12. Registration will close 
on January 26. 

SWITZER BUILDING DEDICATED 
The Mary E. Switzer Memorial Building 

was dedicated Tuesday by the Secretary 
of the Department of Health, Education 
and Welfare. Located at 330 C Street, 
S.W., the HEW building is one of the 
few Federal buildings to be named for 
an individual. 

Ms. Switzer, who had been in Federal 
service for 48 years, was a member of 
the Board of Directors of Gallaudet College 
and vice president of the World Rehabili­
tation Fund at the time of her death. 

"ANTIGONE" TO COMPETE IN THEATER FESTIVAL 
The Gallaudet College Theatre has been 

invited to participate in the fifth annual 
Regional Festival of the American College 
Theater Festival. Gallaudet is scheduled 
to present "Antigone" on Sunday, January 
28 at 7 p.m. at Prince George's Community 
College in Largo, Maryland. 

The festival, to be held from January 
25-28, will include performances by the 

University of Maryland at Baltimore, 
Georgetown University and Howard Univer­
sity. 

For ticket information, phone 447-0605 
or TTY 447-0786. Students will be ad­
mitted free of charge. 

NEWS FROM THE LIBRARY 
--Library hours: 

Monday-Thursday 8 a.m. - 10 p.m. 
Friday 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
Saturday 12 noon - 5 p.m. 
Sunday 2 p.m. - 10 p.m. 

--D-Room hours ( collection on deafness): 
Monday-Thursday 8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 

Friday 
Saturday 
Sunday 

6 p.m. - 10 p.m. 
8 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
12 noon - 5 p.m. 
2 p.m. - 5 p.m. 
6 p.m. - 10 p.m. 

--Reference service provided Monday-Friday 
from 9 a.m. - 5 p.m. 
--Stacks are open to faculty, staff and 
graduate students during Library hours. 
--There is a new mailbox drop in front 
of the Library so that you can return 
borrowed books at any time. 
--The Library has recently acquired a 
video tape cassette player and color moni­
tor. Students, faculty and staff are 
invited to use the equipment to view 
any of the tapes stored by the TV Studio 
in the Library. A number of captioned 
movies are now available. 

ASSOCIATE DEAN FOR RESEARCH NAMED 
Dr. Clarence M. Williams, professor of 

educational psychology and psychology at 
the University of Rochester, has accepted 
the new position of associate dean for 
research at Gallaudet. 

Dr. Williams, who has been on the faculty 
at Rochester since 1958, will begin work 
at the College on a full-time basis June 1, 
1973. 

ON THE GREEN is published for the faculty 
and staff of Gallaudet College by the 
Office of Alumni and Public Relations. 
Campus news is always welcome. Phone 396 
or TTY 480. 
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